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New London/Sunapee Water & Sewer Commission Joint Quarterly Meeting  
July 28, 2022 

Sunapee Town Offices Meeting Room 
 
PRESENT:  Theodore Gallup-Chairman, Richard Curtis, Charles Hirshberg, Jeffrey Reed, 
Jimmy Williams, Wayne Stoddard. 
Also present: Holly Leonard, David Bailey, New London Selectmen-Nancy Rollins, Janet 
Kidder and William Helm, Kimberly Hallquist-New London Town Administrator, Josh Stevens-
President-K.A. Stevens and Carl Ostrom. 
 
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.: 
 
1. April 28, 2022 Joint Meeting Minutes: Nancy R. made a motion to accept the joint minutes 

of April 28th, seconded by Janet K. Janet K. questioned if  Dave B. had been able to 
determine what had been causing the high flows in April, Holly L. reported that the flows 
had come down into June and most likely July due to lack of rain. Sunapee voted in favor of 
approving the minutes, New London voted in favor of accepting the minutes, so declared by 
the Chairman. 

 
2. Wastewater Treatment Highlights: Dave B. reported that the Wastewater Treatment Plant has 

been running really nicely and that Anthony from DES had visited to do sludge sampling. He 
stated that the results came back that the sludge was high in arsenic so there was another 
sample taken from which the results were much lower and less concerning.  
Dave B. stated that there had been a wiring issue with putting the mixer back on-line. He 
reported that the underground wire had been repaired and that the mixer would be back on 
next week after toxicity sampling is done.  
Dave B. stated that Anthony from DES will be coming again to do PFOA sampling from the 
manholes and that he could not quickly locate the results of the last round but will report on 
that next meeting.  
Dave B. reported that the phosphorus numbers are down and that they have been using some 
rare earth to achieve these, and that things are funning very well with that aspect of the plant. 

 
New London departed the meeting at 5:42 p.m. 
 
 
Submitted by Holly Leonard. 
 
   


